Special Town Meeting Minutes

February 15, 2011
Moderator Gary Gruber called the meeting to order at 7:04 PM a quorum being deemed present.

Article One:  To see if the Town will vote to authorize the Selectboard to take all necessary and appropriate action to establish and to maintain, in accordance with the provisions of Chapter 164 of the General Laws and in accordance with the rules, regulations and orders of the Department of Public Utilities and the Department of Telecommunications and Cable, a municipal lighting plant for all purposes allowable under the laws of the Commonwealth, including without limitation the operation of the telecommunications system and any related services, or take any action relative thereto.

Peter d’Ericco: I move that the Town vote to authorize the Selectboard to take all necessary and appropriate action to establish and to maintain, in accordance with the provisions of Chapter 164 of the General Laws and in accordance with the rules, regulations and orders of the Department of Public Utilities and the Department of Telecommunications and Cable, a municipal lighting plant for all purposes allowable under the laws of the Commonwealth, including without limitation the operation of the telecommunications system and any related services.
Motion was seconded.
Robert Brooks and Connie Peterson of the Broadband Committee were present to answer questions about Wired West.

A ballot vote was taken and carried in favor 100-0.

Article Two: To see if the town will vote to appropriate from available funds a sum of money not to exceed forty thousand dollars ($40,000) to pay for an owner’s project manager and architectural services and related expenses needed to complete schematic design drawings for the repair and/or replacement of the roof and windows in the 1950 and 1956 portions of the Leverett Elementary School, or take any action relative thereto.

Article Two:  Rich: I move that the Town of Leverett vote to appropriate from Free Cash the sum of forty thousand dollars ($40,000) for a feasibility study and related expenses for the repair and/or replacement of the roof and windows in the 1950 and 1956 portions of the Leverett Elementary School located at 85 Montague Road, said sum to be expended under the direction of the Selectboard; and that the Town of Leverett acknowledges that the Massachusetts School Building Authority’s (“MSBA”) grant program is a non-entitlement, discretionary program based on need, as determined by the MSBA, and that any costs the Town of Leverett incurs in excess of any grant approved by and received from the MSBA shall be the sole responsibility of the Town of Leverett, and that the amount of said funding authorized pursuant to this vote shall be reduced by any grant amount set forth on the Feasibility Study Agreement that may be executed between the Town of Leverett and the MSBA.

Motion was seconded.
Notes:  This is the first financial step in the Massachusetts School Building Authority’s process to work with the town to either repair all or part of the slate roof and to replace some roof sections and to replace all the remaining original windows from the old 1950 and 1956 portions of the school.  Once schematic plans are created, they will be submitted to the MSBA for approval and if they are approved, we will have to request funding from the town for the whole project, which will probably be from borrowing.  We expect the next town meeting on this to be in March once we have a solid cost estimate from an architect.  If the MSBA accepts the plans, then the whole project is subject to a 51.42% reimbursement rate from the state.

Expected costs for this phase include:
Owner’s project manager
$5-10,000







Architect


$20,000










Total
$25-30,000







Remaining $10,000 left in the article in case 







hazardous materials testing needs to be done on the 







windows as part if the schematic planning.

Total project cost is estimated at $541,500.  $181,500 for the roof and $360,000 for windows.

Carries unanimously.
Motion to adjourn made at 8:11 PM

Carried.

Minutes taken by Lisa Stratford, Town Clerk.

